
From: Bruce Noble <Bruce.Noble@riohondo.edu> 
To: HVACR Collaborative Members 
Date: 4/6/2015 
Subject: HVACR Collaborative Meeting April 24, 2015 
 
We have scheduled the next HVACR Collaborative Faculty Forum meeting for April 
24TH – 9:00 – 1:00:  Hosted by Rick Hatlen and Luis Reyes at the LOCAL 250 Joint 
Journeymen and Apprentice Training Center (JATC): 
  
2220 South Hill Street 
Los Angeles CA 90007 
(213) 747-0291 
  
The Meeting subjects include: Engaging the JATC and exploring the intersections 
between the Collaborative and The JATC apprenticeship programs. We also should talk 
about the value of mapping the collaborative curriculum – course by course – to verify 
alignment and start planning the next phase of the project. Follow the link to the NARC 
HVAC Career Ladder, Curriculum and Job Descriptions. 
  
If each collaborative member could identify the courses you consider as “CORE” 
courses in your program that lead toward the NATE Core or HVAC Excellence – 
Workforce Ready Exams (link) and forward me the CORs and SLOs, I will begin 
mapping the programs.  
  
Please let me know if you have any questions, suggestions or comments.  
  
Thank you all for your help in capturing a lion’s share of the available Enhancement 
Fund allocations.  
  
  
Bruce Noble 
Deputy Sector Navigator 
Energy Efficiency & Utilities – Los Angeles 
TEL:  (562) 463-7354 
Mobile:  (949) 300-3345 
bruce.noble@riohondo.edu 
Rio Hondo Community College District 
3600 Workman Mill Road - T-123 
Whittier, CA 90601 
http://doingwhatmatters.cccco.edu/Overview.aspx 
 

http://narc.org/wp-content/uploads/HVAC-Industry-Packet.pdf
http://www.natex.org/site/338/Technicians/What-Tests-to-Take/KATEs/Core-Test
mailto:bruce.noble@riohondo.edu
http://doingwhatmatters.cccco.edu/Overview.aspx

